Donald Tusk, European Council President
European Council
Rue de la Loi 175
1048 Bruxelles

Belgium


Dear Mr. Tusk,

I am writing out of concern for the thousands of refugees that remain stranded in Greece temporary camps and facilities. The conditions in these spaces are very dire due to overcrowding, limited resources, bureaucratic backlog, and the partial withdrawal of the UNHCR in protest over some of the E.U. policies. The Greek authorities are not able to deal with this situation by themselves, while the E.U. relocation program is still not functioning properly.

Thus I call on you and the members of the European Council to significantly increase the resources made available by the E.U. for processing, housing and relocating refugees arriving in Greece. In particular, there is a need for shelter, food, medical care, and protection from assault and criminal traffickers. I also wish to ask the E.U. to not depend fully on the deal reached with Turkey on 18 March 2016, but to open more safe and legal channels for refugees to seek asylum in the E.U. member countries.

I am very much aware that the response to the refugee crisis is very demanding for all E.U. institutions, but I sincerely hope that the E.U. will do its best to find a solution based on human rights.


Sincerely,

